Sault Naturalists Executive Meeting

November 8, 2007

7:00 pm

The meeting was held at the Civic Centre, Sault Ste. Marie, Ontario

Attendance: Dave Euler, Carl Linhart, Gail Andrew, Betty and Gerry Bennett, Robert D. Cohen, Don Hall, Helen Hutchinson, Jeanne Mannesto, Tony Walker, Val Walker, Cliff and Gladys Wallwork

Business arising from the minutes:

·         Helen Hutchinson reported that she had not yet been able to reach her sister regarding the auditing of our books.

·         Thanks to Gladys Wallwork, who mentioned that she had written and submitted the article to the Townies magazine about our club

·         Dave Euler stated that he hadn’t yet written a letter to Kurt Zufelt supporting his efforts to survey the gulls at the Fifth Line landfill site.

·         Tony Walker moved that the minutes be approved as read.  Seconder R.D.C.

New Business:

·         Secretary’s report:

1. Robert Cohen suggested, in the interest of efficiency and brevity, that when people give their reports they try to give them all at once.  This, he stated, would also make the taking of minutes easier.

2. Perhaps we should create an ad hoc committee whose responsibility would be to focus on the longevity of our club. We ought to be working on involving more young people, he suggested. Additionally, we might have less difficulty filling our empty executive positions, such as secretary.

3. He read a very touching letter from Gary Rahn’s sister, June Karopecki, about a visit that he made to her in BC. This was her response to our thank you note for her contribution to the yearly Science Fair for young people.

4. Robert reported that in the secretary’s portfolio are various “sentiment cards” :  Thank you, Get Better Soon, Sympathies, etc.

·         Recruitment: Gerry Bennett stated that he was somewhat in agreement with Robert, as our club like most other clubs is “getting geriatric.”  The problem is encouraging young people to involve themselves in our club. Some of his ideas were to put ads in the newspaper publicizing our endeavours and environmental objectives, produce videos, visit high schools and/or to combine our activities with the Sierra Club.  A discussion ensued. It was decided to form a recruitment committee which would develop some plans. Gerry made a motion to this effect. It was seconded by Tony Walker. The motion was carried.

·         Vice President position: Dave Euler reported to us that Jeanne Mannesto had volunteered to become our Vice President. In view of Robert’s refusal, she agreed to lead the General Meeting on Tuesday.  Robert will make a motion for the general membership to accept her as Vice President.

·         Treasurer’s report: Gail Andrew stated that the #2 GIC was due. Gail moved that we buy a new GIC for another year term. The motion was carried.

CIBC Operating Acct. (CDN $)

$12,517.99

General Funds:

$2788.07

Platform Project:

$9729.92

Huntington Bank (US $)

$837.15

GIC’s (CDN $)            

#1   (June 13/08) $1829.90

#2   ( Nov. 15/07) $3460.07

·      Newsletter:  Dave reported that Gail Giuliani was ending her editorship of our newsletter after our Annual Meeting in February 2008. One of the difficulties of editor is getting outing and committee reports in a timely fashion. We need to look actively for a new editor.

A discussion took place about whether we still need a newsletter in view of our website and our new Wiki site. The consensus was that the newsletter still serves a valuable function; for some members, it’s the only source of club information. Some people wondered if we need all three media. Wiki, among other reasons, is interactive; if an outing or presentation is changed it can be quickly communicated to members. Our website is our signature and is valuable.  It was agreed that we do need all three media.

·     Tony Walker reported:

1. Ontario Nature has sent out a questionnaire to member clubs in Northern Ontario regarding their funding, activities, etc. We have received $100 for responding.  Gail Giuliani will summarize our responses for our next newsletter.

2. Save the Boreal Forest (our songbird nursery) is an Ontario Nature report that we will be receiving.

3. Science North’s biologist Frank Morriarity has written a piece comparing Sudbury and Easter Island’s decimation and exploitation of their forestry stock over the centuries.  He noted similarity between Sudbury’s burning of tons and tons of wood to produce minerals in open pit fires (1800’s) and Easter Island.  Thor Heyerdahl observed that Easter Island natives needed to use wood boats to go from island to island. He noted that Easter Island was woodless and asked where their wood came from.  Then Norwegian archaeologists discovered seeds indicating that there had been forests there at one time.

4. Jennifer Baker, Ontario Nature’s Conservation Campaign Coordinator will be traveling to Northern communities regarding the songbird species at risk in our Boreal Forest and the application to the Trillium Foundation for supporting funds. She is asking for our support in this project. Dave put forth a motion giving our support. Seconded by C.A. (Tony) Walker. The motion was carried.

5. Our former display board is now in use by Ontario Nature and will be traveling in Northern Ontario.

6. On Tony’s meeting with PRAC regarding our Platform:  A motion will be brought before City Council.  Dave asked about drawings. Tony stated that our drawings are professionally made and conform to the new Ministry standards. Dave reiterated that they must be given to contractors who will bid on the job (3 bids). The PRAC group asked if the City would be responsible for the construction of the platform. (It would be more advantageous to us if an independent contractor would do the job.)

7. Dean Greenwood reported that we might be able to use the Heritage property in the Shore Ridges area for our second Platform. Tony will keep us informed about this.

·      Wishart Park:  Betty Bennett reviewed our procedures for cleaning up the park. We are to be given gloves and vests. We are not to pick up hazardous materials. We are to flag these items. It is important to follow the protocols. The City will pick up all the materials. Betty will call them when the task is completed.

·     Sulfide mining:  Carl Linhart reported that he had not yet had a response from Natasha Koss regarding our position on sulfide mining. We have declined to support the ban based on environmental issues and our need

for the products.

·      Gladys reported that she is in touch with a young girl from Montreal River who is interested in nature.

The meeting adjourned at 8:53

Next meeting December 6th, 2007

Robert D. Cohen

Acting Secretary
